
Authority Meeting Highlights 
A brief recap of the Authority Meeting of October 17, 2018 

 
Action Items 
 
Wednesday night, the Authority: 
 

 Conducted a public hearing on the 2019 draft budget. 
 

 Declared property (Vanpool and Dial-A-Lift vehicles; Facilities/Maintenance items) 
as surplus with a total value estimated at $188,765. (Cunningham) 

 

 Authorized the General Manager to execute a one-year contract extension with Galls 
to provide Operations staff uniform items in an amount not-to-exceed $60,000, 
including taxes.  (Cunningham) 

 
 

Other Items of Interest: 
 

 Development Director, Eric Phillips provided an External Funding Overview. 
 

 Freeman-Manzanares continues to educate the community regarding Intercity 
Transit’s Proposition 1 ballot initiative.  She met with the Lacey Chamber 
Government Affairs, the Jubilee community, and the Board of the Thurston County 
Food Bank.  Upcoming presentations include the Unitarian Universalist/League of 
Women Voters, Multiple Listing Group, various Rotary clubs and Kiwanis club. 

 

 Proposition 1 is included in the November 6 election, and Intercity Transit’s 
information should be in mailboxes this week, as well as ballots. 

 

 Wednesday, October 10, 2018, was declared International Walk to School Day by the 
Cities of Olympia, Lacey and Tumwater.  Over 900 students participated. 

 

 The current class of 11 Operators will graduate and be on the road beginning in 
November. A new class of 5 Operators begins October 22 and will be on the road in 
December.   

 

 Freeman-Manzanares is meeting with state legislators in hopes of creating a 
transportation budget.  

 

 Vanpool vehicles have new graphics.  Because the vehicles are a great advertising 
tool, IT beefed up the graphics.    

 
 
 
Pat Messmer/Executive Assistant/Clerk to the Board 

Prepared:  October 18, 2018 


